
 

Chair Of Governors Update 

Wednesday, 10 March 2021  
 

Dear colleagues 
  
The reopening of schools to all our children and young people marks a significant first 
step for the national easing of lockdown. We are all pleased to hear our schools reporting 
high levels of attendance, with pupils delighted to reconnect and re-engage in shared 
learning experiences with their peers.  
  
We recognise the many logistical challenges faced by our schools in dealing with testing, 
face coverings, cancellation of exams to be replaced with a system based on teachers' 
grades, as well as preparing for any further closures. However, we also know that our 
school leaders will not let the impact of this pandemic adversely affect what is being 
termed ‘The Lost Generation'. All our schools have a fantastic opportunity to embrace 
what has been learned in educating children during the past year and use this to further 
strengthen our education system for the benefit of all. 
  
In this update, we highlight key matters shared at the extraordinary governors  forum last 
week. We have cross referenced these with our Roadmap for Continuing Strategic 
Governance in 20/21, in order to reflect the strategic framework supporting the thinking 
behind all the themes. The key principles for our pupils in this third school return remain:  

o Engaging all children and their families; paying particular attention to 
engaging pupils who are self isolating and learning remotely 

o Ensuring the highest possible attendance;  
o Ensuring routines and safety systems are clear and reinforced, with 

reasonable adjustments for individuals;  
o Giving pupils the opportunity to reflect and talk about their experiences 
o Providing a good education offer for all pupils, including any still 

engaged in remote learning  
  
We will be hosting our next Hackney Governors Virtual forum on 24 March 2021, when 
we will reflect further on how our schools are managing and, how our school leaders and 
staff are developing a high quality teaching and a rich curriculum that encompases 
recovery from the impact of this pandemic. 
  
We hope this update will help you in supporting your school leaders and navigate the 
governance of schools as the nation slowly unlocks and resumes daily life. We remind 
you of our previous updates and tools, our 2020/21 training programme  and Governance 
Services offer all designed to assist the crucial work you do. We encourage you to share 
this update with board members and your wider networks, who can subscribe here to be 
included in our future communications. 
   
In the meantime, if you have any query regarding governance, no matter how small, or 
you wish to find out how our services can support your school, we encourage you to get 
in touch as it will be our pleasure to help. 
  
Sincerely 
Maggie Kalnins, Leader of Governance Services 
 

Key Matters Shared at the Virtual Governors Forum on 4 
March 2021 

Cross-referenced with our Roadmap for Continuing of Strategic Governance in 20/21 
Within these notes, we reference key matters shared at the Virtual Governors Forum on 
4 March, highlight relevant announcements & reports, and signpost training opportunities. 
These are presented to complement the 5 themes of the Roadmap for Continuing of 
Strategic Governance which can be found here. 

https://www.hackneyservicesforschools.co.uk/system/files/extranet/Governance%20Roadmap%202020_21.pdf
https://www.hackneyservicesforschools.co.uk/system/files/extranet/Governance%20Roadmap%202020_21.pdf
https://www.hackneyservicesforschools.co.uk/extranet/school-governance
https://www.hackneyservicesforschools.co.uk/system/files/extranet/Governance%20Training%20Programme.pdf
https://www.hackneyservicesforschools.co.uk/categories/governance-services
https://www.hackneyservicesforschools.co.uk/categories/governance-services
https://learningtrust.formstack.com/forms/governors_opt_in
https://www.hackneyservicesforschools.co.uk/system/files/extranet/Governance%20Roadmap%202020_21.pdf
https://www.hackneyservicesforschools.co.uk/system/files/extranet/Governance%20Roadmap%202020_21.pdf


  

Theme 1/2: Preparations for January and beyond - planning for 

different scenarios     

Key Matters Shared at the Virtual Governors Forum: Hackney 
Context 

 
 
Covid Cases are below 60 per 100,000 in Hackney. Whilst the return of the children 
to school does bring more people together, changes have been put in place to make it 
a safe return.  Hackney published this Reopening guidance for Hackney schools. 
 
Remote learning has improved for the children. 
 
The roll out of the vaccination will protect the more vulnerable of Hackney residents. 
There are staff vaccinations being offered for a few settings, generally for children’s 
centres and schools involved in offering personal care and this is a gradual process 
being offered in collaboration with Homerton Hospital.   
 
Lateral flow testing has been set up and secondary schools are having ongoing tests 
whilst some pilot schemes are being run for primary school students and staff.  Staff 
from primary and secondary schools and secondary school pupils will be tested twice a 
week. 
 
Notification of confirmed positive COVID-19 cases in schools and settings: To 
make notifying Hackney Education easier, we have updated the online COVID-19 
notification form 
 
This is the third return to school since the partial re-opening in May and September 
last year.  There will be some temporary, local, operational issues such as the inclusion 
of the extra 1.5 million people in the shielding category which may affect front line staff 
numbers. 
 
Risk assessments will need to be reviewed and shared with key stakeholders to 
ensure that existing controls are effective prior to all pupils returning to school. 
 
The common approach for the return to school is to reassure pupils and parents 
and make sure as many return as early as possible, to reinforce and remind them about 
safety routines and reintroduce the full curriculum with a full time table including 
supporting tuition groups.   
 
The final priorities are giving pupils the opportunity to reflect and talk about their 
experiences, stresses and strains over the past few months, coping with the 
challenges and being able to talk about it, the promotion of positive well being and 
health, and for any pupils still engaged in remote learning that they are still in receipt of 
a good offer.   
 
Forward planning for hopefully a more usual academic year from September 
should include considering the school’s current situation and plans for moving 
forward.  Many head teachers and Senior Leadership Teams are already thinking about 
this and have been planning improvements and new ways of doing things.     
 
Contingency planning is still required as bubbles may be sent home and individual 
staff members may not be available, therefore the remote learning offer needs to stay in 
place.  Regarding face coverings, primary children are not required to wear them 
however in secondary school there is an expectation that pupils there will and this is due 
to reducing the infection rate and making sure that where social distancing is not possible 
it is mitigated by wearing a mask. (Virtual Forum For Hackney Governors Slides p16-17) 
 

https://www.hackneyservicesforschools.co.uk/sites/default/files/document/Re-opening%20and%20restarting%20Feb%202021.pdf
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdnyRpQZri61TeBmcQSlNCIJFzJkCjaFGHhazFXW1vPEpbucA/viewform


Relevant Announcements & Reports 

 
ASSESSMENTS 

 Secondary school Governors must be aware of summer assessments for 
Years 11, 12 and 13, this will be on the Governing Body’s agenda and there is 
plenty of guidance and some forums coming up about it.  Progression for these 
pupils will have been hugely complicated this year especially if they plan to 
move to go to Sixth Form.  Both Hackney Colleges are interviewing on a 
continual basis if this is where pupils are considering going.  Hackney 
Education is supporting moderating assessments at primary level and 
head teachers will have received this information from Jason Marantz , Senior 
Primary Advisor.   

 The DfE has published plans for 2021 grades It covers arrangements for 
undertaking assessments, quality assurance and appeals processes and 
awarding process for vocational and technical qualifications (VTQs) and other 
general qualifications. 

 EEF research analysis of closure impact on KS1 pupils in maths and 
reading assessments  

  
REMOTE LEARNING 

 Ofsted have published the outcomes of research into remote education. 
The full report can be found here. In summary the report finds that: One measure 
of how effective remote learning has been will be upon the children’s return, in 
relation to how much learning loss there has been and how much catch up is 
required. Many schools have delivered a very strong, well received and well 
attended remote learning offer. The main challenges for learning remotely show 
that lack of internet access does not feature and whilst this might be the result of 
the survey format, lack of contact with others and lack of focus on learning can 
be resolved by pupils returning to school although these learning routines will 
also require some getting used to.  

 Ofsted has published new information on how remote education is working 
for children and young people with SEND. Their findings are taken from the 
autumn and spring term interim visits. 

 EEF Publication: Best Evidence on  Remote Learning - Published 8 
January 2021 

 Juniper Education National Dataset Report - Summary: The Impact of the 
Covid-19 pandemic on primary school children’s learning. (Virtual Forum For 
Hackney Governors Slides p11-12) 

 Ofsted report on pupil motivation as part of  home education : Published 
25 January  

 Ofsted Inspection Data Summary Report (IDSR) Updated 22 January 2021 
: Ofsted re-released the inspection data summary report (IDSR)  

 EPI report: Young People’s mental and emotional health   
 
TESTING, FACE COVERING AND VACCINATION 

 Dfe guidance on face coverings: when to wear one, exemptions, and how 
to make your own. 

 FAQs for Asymptomatic Testing in Primary Schools, School-Based Nurseries 
and Local Authority Maintained Nurseries: Primary schools / nurseries who are 

part of the national home testing programme; Secondary & special schools and 

colleges testing programme  

 Vaccination Lesson Plans from Hackney were launched on 8 Feb 2021 
Public Health England commissioned a set of  resources for pupils KS2, KS3 
and KS4 pupils to help them educate pupils with hope this will improve 
community understanding of the importance of vaccination. Hackney Education 
colleagues and secondary colleagues from Stoke Newington School 
helped  prepare the resources. 

  
ATTENDANCE 

mailto:jason.marantz@hackney.gov.uk
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/awarding-qualifications-in-summer-2021
https://educationendowmentfoundation.org.uk/news/eef-publishes-in-depth-analysis-of-primary-pupils-performance-in-maths-and-reading-assessments/?mc_cid=b4382f3bf1&mc_eid=d096d0bca8
https://educationendowmentfoundation.org.uk/news/eef-publishes-in-depth-analysis-of-primary-pupils-performance-in-maths-and-reading-assessments/?mc_cid=b4382f3bf1&mc_eid=d096d0bca8
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/remote-education-research/remote-education-research
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/remote-education-and-send/how-remote-education-is-working-for-children-and-young-people-with-send?utm_source=2%20March%202021%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/remote-education-and-send/how-remote-education-is-working-for-children-and-young-people-with-send?utm_source=2%20March%202021%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/ofsted-covid-19-series?utm_source=2%20March%202021%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://educationendowmentfoundation.org.uk/news/prof-becky-francis-in-tes-why-research-on-remote-learning-offers-hope/
https://educationendowmentfoundation.org.uk/news/prof-becky-francis-in-tes-why-research-on-remote-learning-offers-hope/
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1MawwFifTs0Lf4ltvj70ZdLKQTZ6_D2X_/edit#slide=id.gc2910aa811_0_362
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1MawwFifTs0Lf4ltvj70ZdLKQTZ6_D2X_/edit#slide=id.gc2910aa811_0_362
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/ofsted-research-finds-pupil-motivation-around-remote-education-is-a-significant-concern-for-parents-and-school-leaders
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/ofsted-research-finds-pupil-motivation-around-remote-education-is-a-significant-concern-for-parents-and-school-leaders
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/school-inspection-data-summary-report-idsr-guide
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/school-inspection-data-summary-report-idsr-guide
https://epi.org.uk/publications-and-research/young-peoples-mental-and-emotional-health/
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/face-coverings-when-to-wear-one-and-how-to-make-your-own/face-coverings-when-to-wear-one-and-how-to-make-your-own
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/face-coverings-when-to-wear-one-and-how-to-make-your-own/face-coverings-when-to-wear-one-and-how-to-make-your-own
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1bsHavkXdN9SCPfoDj4Fq8ZSMf9M-mJ5e/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1bsHavkXdN9SCPfoDj4Fq8ZSMf9M-mJ5e/view
https://drive.google.com/drive/u/1/folders/1X4fLxy6_ppmpmKrv3hT2M6cduAN_GS54
https://drive.google.com/drive/u/1/folders/1X4fLxy6_ppmpmKrv3hT2M6cduAN_GS54
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1jYv0MjFyIIbzgPn_1S10OuRgfrj_b5_P
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1jYv0MjFyIIbzgPn_1S10OuRgfrj_b5_P


 Completion of the Educational Setting Status form: As children return to 
school the numbers attending will be of both national and local interest. The 
educational setting status form allows national and local data sets to be 
compiled and inform planning. 

 Plans to extend the school day are being considered by the government 
 
COMPLIANCE AND VISIBILITY 

 Safeguarding policy: The government’s Contingency Framework says, 
‘Schools and FE providers (ideally led by the designated safeguarding lead 
(DSL) or a deputy) should review their child protection policy so that it reflects 
the local restrictions and remains effective. 

 What maintained schools and academies must publish online: Templates 
have been made available for maintained schools and academies. 

 Visible Governance in Schools campaign, we have created a list of practical 
things you can do at home, at work and in your school or trust to help raise the 
visibility of governance. 

 

Governor Training - hosted virtually: 

 What do Governors Need to Know about the Ofsted Inspection Process? 
Date/time: Thursday, 18 March 2021, 6.pm to 8.pm  

 Safeguarding: How do Governors Fulfil their Responsibility to Safeguard 
and Protect Children? Date/time: Thursday, 1 April 2021, 6.pm to 8.pm  
  

Theme 3: Staffing matters 

Key Matters Shared at the Virtual Governors Forum:  
  
There is significant support available to staff in terms of wellbeing from Public 
Health and more still being rolled out, including ongoing questionnaires. This feedback 
should be reviewed, particularly as there is some anxiety about staff returning to work so 
this ongoing dialogue is important.   
  
The Employee Assistance Programme provides counselling for staff for private 
and professional issues.  The Easter holiday is three weeks away which will provide 
some rest for staff and leaders although some schools will be providing holiday activities. 
(Virtual Forum For Hackney Governors Slides p20) 
 

Relevant Announcements & Reports: 

 

 Hackney Education staff and other stakeholders visiting schools and 
settings: Following the Government’s announcement of a third period of 
National lockdown and the Government guidance: Restricting attendance during 
the national lockdown: schools, the Government advises against Educational 
visits. The guidance states 'supply teachers, peripatetic teachers and other 
temporary staff can move between schools.'  

 The Guidance for Hackney Education staff visiting schools and early years 
settings during the coronavirus pandemic has been updated and 
recommends that visits to schools and early years settings by Hackney 
Education staff and other stakeholders are only carried out if they are essential, 
unable to be carried out using alternative methods e.g. virtually and carried out 
in line with the Guidance 

 Wellbeing for Education Return resources are now available for education 
staff who do not have access to locally adapted training and support, or to 
supplement existing local offers. These include a short, recorded webinar - 
'Every interaction matters' 

 Survey for clerks and governance professionals on careers and 
development 

 

https://onlinecollections.des.fasst.org.uk/fastform/index.jsp
https://www.tes.com/news/dfe-considers-lengthening-school-day-help-catch
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-contingency-framework-for-education-and-childcare-settings/contingency-framework-education-and-childcare-settings-excluding-universities#who-this-guidance-applies-to
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-contingency-framework-for-education-and-childcare-settings/contingency-framework-education-and-childcare-settings-excluding-universities#safeguarding-and-designated-safeguarding-leads
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-contingency-framework-for-education-and-childcare-settings/contingency-framework-education-and-childcare-settings-excluding-universities#safeguarding-and-designated-safeguarding-leads
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/what-maintained-schools-must-publish-online
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/what-academies-free-schools-and-colleges-should-publish-online
https://nga.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=61b50c958d6d8bdc66ca58bbd&id=4f11407d16&e=529cda309b
https://hackneyeducation.bookinglive.com/book/add/p/475
http://6.pm/
http://8.pm/
https://hackneyeducation.bookinglive.com/book/add/p/474
https://hackneyeducation.bookinglive.com/book/add/p/474
http://6.pm/
http://8.pm/
https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=68637830&msgid=2082781&act=C2CD&c=985508&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fguidance%2Fnational-lockdown-stay-at-home&cf=8830&v=5428e8845e56d65303a90cb089e8cc2563fc32f33a7d90bbd3f7dd05da6058c7
https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=68637830&msgid=2082781&act=C2CD&c=985508&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fguidance%2Fnational-lockdown-stay-at-home&cf=8830&v=5428e8845e56d65303a90cb089e8cc2563fc32f33a7d90bbd3f7dd05da6058c7
https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=68637830&msgid=2082781&act=C2CD&c=985508&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fassets.publishing.service.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fuploads%2Fsystem%2Fuploads%2Fattachment_data%2Ffile%2F950510%2FSchool_national_restrictions_guidance.pdf&cf=8830&v=c301edd2c138af5aee9970f463e956239dcd050aeded5d58b61bd45dd2b781bc
https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=68637830&msgid=2082781&act=C2CD&c=985508&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fassets.publishing.service.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fuploads%2Fsystem%2Fuploads%2Fattachment_data%2Ffile%2F950510%2FSchool_national_restrictions_guidance.pdf&cf=8830&v=c301edd2c138af5aee9970f463e956239dcd050aeded5d58b61bd45dd2b781bc
https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=68637830&msgid=2082781&act=C2CD&c=985508&destination=https%3A%2F%2Faspire.learningtrust.co.uk%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2Fdocument%2FGuidance%2520for%2520Hackney%2520Education%2520staff%2520visiting%2520schools%2520and%2520early%2520years%2520settings.pdf&cf=8830&v=893ea4486fe5e5720b01f4ecb358be0906ba7827cc633605d033d07741f39805
https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=68637830&msgid=2082781&act=C2CD&c=985508&destination=https%3A%2F%2Faspire.learningtrust.co.uk%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2Fdocument%2FGuidance%2520for%2520Hackney%2520Education%2520staff%2520visiting%2520schools%2520and%2520early%2520years%2520settings.pdf&cf=8830&v=893ea4486fe5e5720b01f4ecb358be0906ba7827cc633605d033d07741f39805
https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=68637830&msgid=2082781&act=C2CD&c=985508&destination=https%3A%2F%2Faspire.learningtrust.co.uk%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2Fdocument%2FGuidance%2520for%2520Hackney%2520Education%2520staff%2520visiting%2520schools%2520and%2520early%2520years%2520settings.pdf&cf=8830&v=893ea4486fe5e5720b01f4ecb358be0906ba7827cc633605d033d07741f39805
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.minded.org.uk%2FComponent%2FDetails%2F662137&data=04%7C01%7CDan.Devitt%40phe.gov.uk%7C589ee36ad4d041e116f808d8d7512a89%7Cee4e14994a354b2ead475f3cf9de8666%7C0%7C0%7C637496090899660258%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=DwFbC%2B2VFPCp43qs7zAot8X9By8Q2P7k57KHD9G9l4A%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.minded.org.uk%2FComponent%2FDetails%2F685525&data=04%7C01%7CDan.Devitt%40phe.gov.uk%7C589ee36ad4d041e116f808d8d7512a89%7Cee4e14994a354b2ead475f3cf9de8666%7C0%7C0%7C637496090899665242%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=qCI%2FIW42ppht19C3Gl1%2BiWVmr5fZaxnirdmoS0Wj08M%3D&reserved=0
https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/LBAXGZ/
https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/LBAXGZ/


Theme 4: Inequality and community cohesion   
 

Relevant Announcements & Reports: 

 The Sutton Trust has published Learning in Lockdown setting out the 
impact COVID-19  has had on learning, especially for disadvantaged 
children and young people 

 

Governor Training - hosted virtually: 

 Tackling Inequalities: How can Governors Improve Outcomes for those at 
Risk of Exclusion and What Should they Know Before Considering an 
Exclusion? Date/time: Thursday, 25 March 2021, 9.am to 11.am 

 

Theme 5: Financial management matters 

Key Matters Shared at the Virtual Governors Forum:  
 
All maintained schools’ budgets were issued on Friday 26 February 2021 with the 
exception of maintained nursery and special schools budgets which will be sent out on 
or before 10 March 2021.  Budgets for this year must be considered in terms of the 
costs and impact of Pandemic for the current year.  Many schools may have 
experienced a reduction in supply staff, maintenance and energy bills during closure to 
the majority of pupils during the financial year of 2020-2021. But now, in preparation of 
wider closure, savings could be offset by cleaning and other infection control 
measures.  Some schools and academies rely heavily on income from hire outs and 
fundraising events and could see a significant cash funding shortfall resulting in 
financial hardship.  
 
However, the budget planning process should remain the same as it was before 
the pandemic and  involves measuring your current curriculum, staffing structure and 
finances, and using the data to create a 3- to 5-year plan. (The Integrated curriculum 
and financial planning (ICFP) offers guidance on Linking curriculum and financial 
planning). 
 
First, schools should assume that they will be operating at full capacity in terms of pupil 
and staff numbers. Second, staffing costs are unlikely to be greatly affected as they 
should remain the same regardless of whether staff and pupils are working on site or 
remotely although staff absences might impact costs to some extent. And finally, 
individual schools’ 2021-2022 delegated budgets funded by the DfE have not been 
impacted by the effects of Coronavirus and are broadly in line with the anticipated 
settlement.   
 
The deadline for submitting the schools’ budget to Hackney Education is 3 May 
2021 and must include the aforementioned three year forecast.  The government 
recognises the restraints school face, and without complete information about future 
school funding governors will not be able to see emerging issues and take appropriate 
mitigating action.   
 
Governors must engage in informed discussions about the assumptions, both 
known and unknown, made as part of the three year planning process. This must also 
be based on strategic information in order to present the most informed picture of the 
financial landscape.  If ignored, the impact of changes in funding and pupil numbers 
can cause schools to go into deficit.  Government meetings are still being held 
virtually.  There are challenges around budget planning but support is available 
through Hackney Education’s Finance Team.  
 
Recovery Funding amount is not known exactly at present but likely to be within 
the next 2-6 weeks and once funding is received it will be distributed immediately.   
  

Relevant Announcements & Reports: 

https://www.suttontrust.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/Learning-in-Lockdown.pdf
https://www.suttontrust.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/Learning-in-Lockdown.pdf
https://www.suttontrust.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/Learning-in-Lockdown.pdf
https://hackneyeducation.bookinglive.com/book/add/p/470
https://hackneyeducation.bookinglive.com/book/add/p/470
https://hackneyeducation.bookinglive.com/book/add/p/470
http://9.am/
http://11.am/
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/integrated-curriculum-and-financial-planning-icfp#overview
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/integrated-curriculum-and-financial-planning-icfp#overview


  

 DfE set out £700m catch-up funding plans Recovery premium: The DfE has 
now clarified that the Government recovery premium funding for state primary 
and secondary schools will be based on the number of children eligible for the 
pupil premium at each school and be worth £6,000 to the average primary school 
and £22,000 to the average secondary. (Virtual Forum For Hackney Governors 
Slides p13-14) 

 Free school meals and holiday activity and food programmes, there will be 
another week’s worth of vouchers from the Covid winter grant for children entitled 
to free school meals and we hope that there will be money for the Easter holidays 
although the details are not yet known.       
 

 Schools financial benchmarking – the role of governance (with Better 
Governor) - provides guidance on how financial benchmarking should be used 
by governors to discharge their duty in overseeing the financial performance of 
the organisation and making sure its money is well spent.  
  

 

                             

 

The Chair of Governors Update is published by the Governors Services Team, Hackney 
Education. 
  
If you no longer wish to subscribe to this newsletter, please email us. 
  
 

 

 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/new-education-recovery-package-for-children-and-young-people
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/new-education-recovery-package-for-children-and-young-people
https://register.gotowebinar.com/register/9023085411836991500
https://register.gotowebinar.com/register/9023085411836991500

